
2021 Lone Star DIY Armadill-O 

Cooper Lake State Park- South Sulphur Unit, Jan 30 thru Feb 7th 

Meet Director Notes by Ralph Courtney  

Welcome to Cooper Lake State Park, NTOA’s newest and largest mapped area. 

This year’s event will be Do It Yourself format to comply with State of Texas and 

OUSA guidelines.  It’s provided as a free service by NTOA to promote orienteering 

and Cooper Park. 

All participants must pay Cooper Park entry fee when arriving.  You should 

register on the website at www.ntoa.com, download and print the map, prior to 

going to the park.  If you are going on weekend, you might pre-register with 

Cooper Park to insure entry.  They have limits on how many can enter, although I 

don’t expect big crowds in winter. 

When you arrive at the park, proceed to the Buggy Whip equestrian area.  Follow 

signs to parking on the east side of the Buggy Whip loop.  Look for start signs near 

the equestrian trailhead on the west side of loop.  Have fun, but use care around 

any horses.  Participants are not required to wear masks when on course, but 

respect spacing if others are encountered.  No water is provided on the course.    

Please use courtesy around campsite areas and when walking along roads.  

Everyone should plan check-in person, to alert, if you don’t return on time. 


